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Event Calendar
A.M. Exchange Club of 
Mankato chartered in 
1979.

National Teacher Appreci-
ation Week.

National Nurses Week.

Mother’s Day.

Peace Officers Memorial 
Day.

Lakes & Prairies District 
Convention in Rochester.

Memorial Day.

(Volunteerism continued on Page 6)
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16-19
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Lakes & Prairies District 
Convention agenda as of 
April 25.

District Convention registra-
tion form.

District Convention requests 
to clubs for silent auction, 
banner display, and hospital-
ity room.

Help to prevent child abuse.

Club activities for Prevention 
of Child Abuse Month.  

Exchange Club of Waverly 
check presentation; Interclub 
Fellowship Bell on the move; 
Moonlighters recognizing 
their Police Officer of the 
Year.

Lakes & Prairies District Of-
ficer and Director contact in-
formation. 

The Lakes & Prairies District wishes to recognize 
members who joined their respective Exchange club 

during late March and April 2024

Moonlighters: Kaylin Hanson; Owatonna: Rhonda Spatenka; Water-
loo: Paychex (Betty Bartram); Waverly: Ben O’Hare, Calvin Ver Mulm. 

Reflecting on volunteerism within 
Exchange 
By Gail 
Buckingham, 
Lakes & Prairies 
2023-24
District President

April 20 is na-
tionally known 

as Volunteer Rec-
ognition Day. It’s
a day to honor, recognize, and cele-
brate the selfless individuals who vol-
unteer their time and energy to help 
others and promote good causes. 

Volunteers do all this without ex-
pecting compensation or appreciation 
for their efforts and this is what is so 
inspiring. 

There are so many layers of volun-
teerism, but I want to recognize the 
layers of volunteerism within Ex-
change. Let’s begin with our mem-
bers. We are all one of them. You are 
the foundation and the drive to do 
good deeds within the community 
you live in. I salute the members who 
remain faithful in the years of com-
mitment to Exchange, and to the new 
members who have joined because 
something linked them to the mis-
sion of Exchange. And to the mem-
bers in between the newest and oldest 
members, you, along with the others 
mentioned are the foundation of Ex-
change. 

As we thank our membership, we 
thank our officers of our club and of 

our district. Without the leadership 
they provide, our Exchange ship 
would not sail. 

We need strong, dedicated leaders. 
We thank all board of directors for 
their supportive measures, and we 
give a special thank you to the officers 
of our local/district board who have 
graciously said “Yes” to the position 
of leadership. When you begin a con-
versation with a leader within your 
club/district, take time to thank them 
for their leadership!

Our fiscal year is in the changing 
of leadership roles time frame. Some 
leaders will remain on, some will be 
leaving. Thank the ones who gave 
their time and energy, and welcome 
the new leaders as they begin their 
leadership roles. 

Volunteering is a noble, worthy act 
that should be carried out by all of us 
who see a need in our communities. 

Thank you for serving as a mem-
ber of Exchange and thank you to all 
clubs who dedicated April as the Pre-
vention of Child Abuse within their 
communities! 

I wish to recognize Exchange Club 
of Rochester’s Steve Strauss for his 
25th anniversary with Exchange tak-
ing place April 21. 

Always know I am here to answer 
your call. I will always direct 

you in the path of your inquiry. If I 
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Hospitality Room requests
Convention attendees are encouraged 

to donate beverages, snacks, and paper 
products to complement the room. In 

addition, volunteers are needed to assist 
with staffing the room. For more informa-
tion, contact the Exchange Club of Wa-

terloo’s Mike Knapp (Email: lairdknapp@
gmail.com). 
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Help to prevent child abuse
By Beth Hortop, Exchange Club Center for Family Unity executive director

The Exchange Club Center for 
Family Unity is celebrating 40 

years this year. 
We are thankful and blessed for the 

many years of support from the com-
munity. We could not do what we do 
without the ongoing support from all 
of you. 

Our mission at the Center is to ed-
ucate and support families and com-
munity to prevent child abuse. 

The Center provides an evi-
dence-based parent mentor program 
which is free to all parents. Our men-
tors provide support and educational 
materials and curriculum to parents as 
they work through the program. 

Parents can work on improving their 
parenting skills and learn positive dis-
cipline techniques. We also teach life-
long skills such as budgeting, nutri-
tion, setting and achieving goals. 

Many parents work on their self 
health too by gaining more confi-
dence and finding their voice. This 
program helps strengthen family re-
lationships while reducing the risk of 
abuse or neglect. 

Supervised Visitation is another 
service provided at the Center. Su-
pervised visits are a way to reunify a 
parent and child. These visits could 
be court ordered due to allegations of 
neglect or abuse. Visits may also be 
suggested for a parent who has been 
absent for a period of time. Our staff 
will observe the visit between the 
non-custodial parent and the child 
and document what they observe. 

Safe exchanges are offered at the 
Center too. A safe exchange is where  
two parents need to exchange custody 
of a child but may not or cannot have 
contact with the other parent. 

Lastly, the Center offers Parent Cir-
cle groups. This group allows parents 
to come together and discuss topics of 
concern or a topic they would like to 
learn more about. 

The Parent Circle group allows par-
ents to meet others and build a sup-
port network. Share ideas, tips and 
tricks from budgeting, meal prep and 
how to handle behaviors. Many of 

the areas that are covered in our par-
ent mentor program but now set in 
a group environment to discuss as a 
group. Occasionally a guest speaker 
may attend to speak about a topic of 
interest. 

April is Child Abuse Awareness 
Month. We encourage everyone to 
support prevention programs. This 
year the Center is wanting to focus 
more on providing education and 
being proactive. It is proven that ed-
ucating people on abuse and neglect 
can reduce the risk of abuse. Here are 
some things to try:

1. Volunteer your time. Get in-
volved with other parents in your 
community. Help vulnerable children 
and their families. Start a playgroup.

2.   Discipline your children 
thoughtfully. Never discipline your 
child when you are upset. Give your-
self time to calm down. Remember 
that discipline is a way to teach your 
child. Use privileges to encourage 
good behavior and time-outs to help 
your child regain control.  

3. Examine your behavior. Abuse 
is not just physical. Both words 
and actions can inflict deep, lasting 
wounds. Be a nurturing parent. Use 
your actions to show children and 
other adults that conflicts can be set-
tled without hitting or yelling. 

4. Educate yourself and others. 
Simple support for children and par-
ents can be the best way to prevent 
child abuse. After-school activities, 
parent education classes, mentoring 
programs, and respite care are some 
of the many ways to keep children 
safe from harm. Be a voice in support 
of these efforts in your community.

5. Teach children their rights. 
When children are taught they are 
special and have the right to be safe, 
they are less likely to think abuse is 
their fault, and more likely to report 
an offender. 

6. Support prevention programs. 
Too often, intervention occurs only 
after abuse is reported. Greater in-
vestments are needed in programs that 
have been proven to stop the abuse 

before it occurs—such as family 
counseling and home visits by nurses 
who provide assistance for newborns 
and their parents. 

7. Know what child abuse is. Phys-
ical and sexual abuse clearly consti-
tute maltreatment, but so does neglect, 
or the failure of parents or other care-
givers to provide a child with needed 
food, clothing, and care. Children can 
also be emotionally abused when they 
are rejected, berated, or continuously 
isolated. 

8. Know the signs. Unexplained in-
juries aren’t the only signs of abuse. 
Depression, fear of a certain adult, 
difficulty trusting others or making 
friends, sudden changes in eating or 
sleeping patterns, inappropriate sex-
ual behavior, poor hygiene, secrecy, 
and hostility are often signs of family 
problems and may indicate a child is 
being neglected or physically, sexual-
ly, or emotionally abused. 

9. Report abuse. If you witness a 
child being harmed or see evidence of 
abuse, make a report to your state’s 
child protective services department 
or local police. When talking to a 
child about abuse, listen carefully, as-
sure the child that he or she did the 
right thing by telling an adult, and af-
firm that he or she is not responsible 
for what happened. 

10. Invest in kids. Encourage lead-
ers in the community to be supportive 
of children and families. Ask employ-
ers to provide family-friendly work 
environments. Ask your local and na-
tional lawmakers to support legisla-
tion to better protect our children and 
to improve their lives. 

If you would like to learn ways you 
can support the Exchange Club Cen-
ter for Family Unity, feel free to con-
tact me at eccfudirector@gmail.com.  

(Beth’s column was published, April 
18, in the Steele Talkin’ section of the 
Steele County Times.)
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The Exchange Club of Waseca was 
appreciative of the City Council and 
Waseca Mayor Randy Zimmerman’s 
(pictured right) proclamation of April 
being the Prevention of Child Abuse 
Month. Pictured with the mayor is 
Club President Mikhail Rostisla-
vovich.The Exchange Club of Mason City were displaying pinwheels during April’s 

Prevention of Child Abuse Month. They were at North Iowa Community Credit 
Union’s west branch, the North Iowa Christian School, and the above display 
was at the Pioneer Animal Hospital’s hill by Culver’s restaurant.

Exchange Club of Waterloo’s Sandi 
Sommerfelt joined fellow club mem-
bers, April 1, in the elements to tie 
blue ribbons around trees in Lincoln 
Park to recognize Prevention of Child 
Abuse Month in April. 

The Exchange Club of Steele Coun-
ty prepared 100 Care Bear bags in 
March and they were distributed in 
April during Prevention of Child Abuse Month. The bags contained a Teddy 
bear, coloring book, crayons, and other items to ease the burden of children 
going through a traumatic situation. Club President Randy Sobrack (center, 
above right photo) presented bags, April 24, to Blooming Prairie Police Chief 
Greg Skillestad (pictured above right) and Officer Dan Peach. Other presen-
tations were made to the Steele County Sheriff’s Office, The Exchange Club 
Center for Family Unity, and the Crisis Resource Center in Owatonna. 

Exchange Club of Omaha presents TOACA grants
The Exchange Club of Omaha in 

April recognized their TOACA 
(Tee Off Against Child Abuse) grant 
recipients. 

Seven programs through their 
non-profit organizations were award-
ed the grants at an awards luncheon. 
Each program promotes the preven-
tion, intervention, and/or treatment of 

child abuse and neglect. 
The 2024 one-year grants were 

awarded to: 1) Growing Great Kids/
Parenting Support Program; 2) 
Kid-Ability (Girls, Inc.); 3) Youth 
Mental Health First Aid Training 
(Girl Scouts); 4) Animal-Assisted 
Therapy Program (Scatter Joy Acres); 
5) SMFP Sex Trafficking Curriculum 

(The Set Me Free Project).
Year two of the five-year TOACA 

grant commitments went to: 1) Dark-
ness to Light Program (Project Har-
mony); 2) Theatrical Educational 
Programs (RESPECT).

Funds are raised through the Club’s 
TOACA golf fundraiser. This 

year’s event will be held Sept. 9.  
(Volunteerism continued from Page 1)

don’t have an immediate answer for 
you, I will follow up with you when 

I receive it.
(Do you have an event you’d like 

Gail to attend coming up? Email, 

text, or call her today so she can get it 
on her schedule.)



Lakes & Prairies Exchangite - April 2024                                        Page 7

Exchange Club of Waverly President 
Dave Arns (pictured left) presented a 
check, April 9, for $1,000 to support 
the Center for Pediatric Therapies 
at Waverly Health Center. Receiving 
the check was Lindy Ibeling, WHC’s 
community relations and foundation 
director. These funds will be applied 
to a capital campaign to create an 
integrated, pediatric-focused physi-
cal, occupational and speech therapy 
center in Waverly.  

After receiving the Interclub Fellow-
ship Bell from the Exchange Club of 
Albert Lea, April 19, the Exchange 
Club of Steele County Immediate 
Past President Mary Wencl (adjacent 
left photo) presented the Bell, April 
22, to the Moonlighters Exchange 
Club of Owatonna. Where will it be 
presented next? 


